

State of Indiana Indiana Horse Racing Commission

Mitchell E. Daniels, Jr., Governor

www.in.gov/hrc

Fax: 317/233-4470

Increase Proposed to Indiana Thoroughbred Breed Development Program Budget

The Indiana Thoroughbred Breed Development Advisory Committee approved a 2.2 million dollar increase to their overall budget for the 2010 Breed Development program. The just over 22% increase will bring the annual budget to \$12 million, and will be included in the Committee's recommendation to the Indiana Horse Racing Commission. Although, the overall budget will see a 22% increase, it has not yet been determined how much of an increase will be realized by each individual program. In the coming months, the Committee will hold meetings in order to determine how the budget increase will apply to those individual components of the program.

The committee is currently seeking input for the 2010 program. Anyone who would like to provide input for consideration regarding this program, should submit their ideas in writing by November 6, 2009.

Input should be directed to:

Ph: 317/233-3119

Jessica Barnes, *Director of Racing and Breed Development* Indiana Horse Racing Commission 150 W. Market Street, Suite 530 Indianapolis, IN 46204 jbarnes@hrc.in.gov

fax: 317-233-4470

For information on the Thoroughbred Breed Development Program, please contact the Indiana Horse Racing Commission at (317) 233-3119, or visit the IHRC website at www.in.gov/hrc.

(30)